
East Hunsbury Primary School 

Penvale Road, East Hunsbury, Northampton, NN4 0QW   
 
Tel: (01604) 677970 
Absence Reporting: 01604 677971 or email absence@easthunsburyprimary.org  
e-mail: office@easthunsburyprimary.org  
website: www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk  
 

 

 

Headteacher: Mrs K Pennington 

   

 

 

6th January 2025 
Dear Parents / Carers 

 
Year 4 visit to Hazard Alley at The Safety Centre – Thursday 20th March 2025 

 
We have a fantastic opportunity to take our Year 4 children to Hazard Alley at the Safety Centre in Milton Keynes in March. 
 
The Safety Centre 
 
The Safety Centre is the world’s first interactive, immersive, and memorable safety education charity, with an education 
centre in Milton Keynes. Specialising in teaching children about how to stay safe, understand risks and avoid accidents using 
realistic learning experiences, The Safety Centre offers immersive education safety tours and classroom sessions. Children 
will learn about staying safe in the home, by roads, by water, by railways, in the event of fire and online.  
 
We believe this will be an amazing day out that will not only be great fun and incredibly engaging but also equip children 
with the skills they need for staying safe in the world outside of our school gates and into their futures. 
 
Travel 
 

The children will be travelling to and from the venue by coach. We will be leaving school promptly at 08:45am to ensure 
that we arrive at the centre for a 10:00am start so children will need to be in school for 08:30am on the morning of 
Thursday 20th March.  We will be returning to school before the end of the school day. 
 
What will they need to bring? 
 
Children will need to wear their normal school jumper or cardigan and polo shirt but, because of the active nature of some 
activities, we would like them to wear black tracksuit bottoms or leggings instead of their usual school skirt or trousers. 
Children will also need to bring a packed lunch from home in a disposable named carrier bag or a small named lunch box. 
The Safety Centre has limited space so rucksacks, bags or large lunch boxes will not be accommodated. If your child is in 
receipt of Pupil Premium and you would like them to have a school lunch, please order a COLD option by 9am on Friday 14th 
March. 
 
Cost and Permissions 
 
The cost for the trip per child will be £28.50 per child which covers entry to The Safety Centre and transport to and from the 
venue. If you would like your child to participate in the trip, please complete the online permission form and make a payment 
of £28.50 via your ParentPay account by 9am on Friday 28th February. We must make you aware that if we have limited 
interest in the trip and it is not financially viable, we will have to make the unfortunate decision to cancel the trip and any 
payments already made will then be refunded. 
 

Yours faithfully, 
 
Mr A Guilder & Mr C Horsler 
Year 4 Teachers 
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